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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

Hidrovias do Brasil S.A. (B3: HBSA3) (“Company”), maintaining its commitment to 

transparency with the market in general, hereby informs that, during the month of January 2022, 

the Company loaded iron ore in the Corumbá region, still subject to longer navigation cycles due 

to the river level restrictions at some critical points on this corridor. 

 

The situation of the rivers in this region continues to recover, but still atypical, with a level below 

historical averages. Public projections continue to show a recovery trend when compared to 2021. 

 

 

Source: Geological Survey of Brazil – CPRM – Report released on January 28, 2022.  

 

Considering the referred scenario, the Company believes that it will be able to operate iron ore 

during the month of February 2022, albeit through the continuity of its “Low Waters” (Águas 

Baixas) plan.  

 

The Company will keep the market informed about navigation conditions during this atypical and 

low-predictability period and the Investor Relations area is available to help with any existing 

doubts.  

 

São Paulo, February 1, 2022. 

 

André Kinjo Kubota 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 


